
Reports of Missing Persons; SB 376

SB 376 amends law setting forth the duties of  law enforcement agencies relating to 
reports of missing persons to require an agency to enter such reports into the National Crime 
Information Center (NCIC) and Kansas Bureau of Investigation (KBI) missing person systems 
within two hours of receiving the minimum data required to make such an entry, replacing a 
requirement to make such entry “as soon as practical.”

The bill clarifies that this time limit does not apply when an agency determines a missing 
person is a high-risk missing person. Continuing law requires an agency to immediately make 
such  determination  known to  the  KBI  missing person  system,  and the  bill  clarifies  that  an 
agency is  to  separately  cause the information to be entered into the NCIC missing person 
system as soon as possible after the minimum information to make such entry is received.
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